

ALL SAINTS' C. of E. (AIDED) PRIMARY SCHOOL AND NURSERY UNIT

Moor Road Chorley Lancs. PR7 2LR

Tel.: (01257) 262489 Fax: (01257) 263860

Follow us on Twitter - @chorleyallsaint **School Text Number - 07478654913**

Head Teacher: Sarah Partington Email: head@allsaintscofe.lancs.sch.uk Web Site: www.allsaintscofe.lancs.sch.uk

Newsletter 6.3.20

All Clubs are cancelled on Wednesday 11th March 2020

Award Winners



This week's 'Pupils of the week' winners are: Reception - Lily R, Year 1- Oliver B, Year 2- Lelan W, Year 3- Amy R,

Year 4- Ella R, Year 5 - Sophea R, Year 6 - Scarlett S

Nursery 'Star Awards' - Maddison M (Nursery children will receive their awards in class) Parents of the 'Pupil of the week' are invited to our assembly on Friday 13th March at 9.00am.

World Book Day - Thursday 5th March

Thank you for the all your effort with the WBD costumes, they were amazing. It was tough to choose our winners but well done to:

Alexa M, Brooke G-W, Alfie R, Theo W, Oscar G, Lily R & Rhys O

Rock Star Dress-up Day - Friday 20th March

Come dressed as a Rock Star for the day – more details to follow.

Easter Bingo

We are having a non-uniform day on **Friday** 13th March for our Easter Bingo. We would be grateful of donations of Easter Eggs. Thank you.

Easter Bingo is Wednesday, 25th March 6.00-7.30pm, doors will open at 5.30pm. Refreshments will be on sale. Entrance is by ticket only and can be purchased for 50p per adult. We will let you know when tickets are on sale.

Harry Potter Competition

Entries for the Harry Potter Competition need to be returned by Thursday 12th March for a chance of winning a family ticket to Harry Potter Studios.

Reporting your child Absent

If your child is unwell and won't be able to attend school, please contact school to inform us of the absence. Either by telephoning school and selecting option 1 or you can text us on 07478654913.

Parking Around School

Whilst we understand that parking around school can be difficult, we are requesting that all parents park with consideration and drive with due care and attention. To ensure the safety of our pupils and parents, please do not park on the staff car park, on street corners, pull on to the pavements or infringe the zig-zag markings around school.

Visiting the School Library

Starting from Monday, 9th March Parents/Guardians can come into school from 3pm on their class day and visit the school library with their child. You can then chose a book or sit and read with them.

Monday – Year 5 & 6, Tuesday – Year 1 Wednesday - Y3, Thursday - Y2 Friday - Year 4 & Reception

The Christian Value we are focusing on this half term is 'Perseverance

Galatians 6:9 "Let us not become weary in doing good, for at the proper time we will reap a harvest if we do not give up."



Clubs for Spring 2 half term

Monday – Homework, Y2/3 Multi-Skills Club
Tuesday –Homework, Hob Nobs, Y4/5/6 Football Club
Wednesday – Homework, Y3/4/5 Handball Club, Y3/4/5 Dance Club
Thursday – Homework, Hob Nobs, Y4/5/6 Volleyball Club
Friday – Homework

<u>Attendance - The Magic 97</u>

Well done everyone! Keep up the good work!

The attendance percentage is being calculated on the number of children achieving the Magic 97%.

The averages: Week 1 - 87.3%, Week 2 - 87%

The winning class is Year 3 with 92.9% of children making The Magic 97

NSPCC – Talking about difficult topics: The NSPCC have some advice around how to start conversations with your child about sensitive subjects in order to help keep themselves safe. www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/talking-about-difficult-topics/

Parent Governor

There is a vacancy for one parent governor on the governing body of our school. All parents of pupils at the school and Nursery are eligible except for:

- (a) Elected Members of the Local Authority
- (b) Anyone paid to work at the school for more than 500 hours in any consecutive 12 month period.

Governors have an important and influential role to play in the life of our school. You would need to be able to attend about 6 meetings over the year and will need to undertake a Disclosure and Barring Service check. If you are interested and would like to put your name forward, please speak to Mrs Walters.

Recycling of Batteries

There is a barrel in the main entrance for used batteries.



Year 4 Swimming

Swimming will continue for Year 4 on a Wednesday, 2.00-3.00pm. We are getting a lot of forgotten kits please pack the night before and make sure they bring it with them in the morning.

Lunchtime Award

CJ W, Rec Thomas S, Y3 Heidi K, Y3

Date	Event	Details
11.3.20	ALL CLUBS CANCELLED	
13.3.20	Non-Uniform	Donation of Easter Eggs
24.3.20	Y4 Class Assembly	9.15am
31.3.20	Y3 Class Assembly	9.15am
1.4.20	Easter Lunch	£2.30 if not eligible for FSM
3.4.20	Closure for Easter	2.15pm
20.4.20	School Re-opens	
5.5.20	Year 1 Assembly	9.15am
7-8thMay	School Closed	INSET Day/May Day Holiday
22.5.20	Finish for Half term	3.15pm
2.6.20	School Re-opens	
17.7.20	Closure for Summer Break	2.15pm
2.9.20	School Re-opens	